
 
 

June 16, 2025 

 

Rob Platte 
Jersey Township 
Township Administrator 
1481 Mink Street SW 
Pataskala, OH 43062 
 
Dear Rob: 
 
Thank you very much for coordinating the rezoning application for the property located on 
the southeast corner of Mink Street and Morse Road—from Rural Residential (RR) to 
Planned Unit Development (PUD)—for the Will Power Ohio LLC project.  The laydown yard 
is a part of the utility pre-empted in the state of Ohio by the Ohio Power Siting Board.  While 
we remain committed to being good neighbors, we have decided not to move forward with 
the rezoning request at this time.  We will still agree to providing the mounds and donating 
the 2.0-acre creamery site to the Township; subject to an access easement for emergency 
access.   
 
Please consider this as our official notice of withdrawal for the rezoning application. Please 
confirm receipt of this request and the removal of this item from the June 16th Board of 
Trustees agenda. 
 
 If any additional documentation is required, please feel free to reach out to me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Tara Meek 
The Williams Company 
Environmental Specialist 


